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Environment Agency Update





Below, there is the text of an update from the Environment Agency regarding the landfill site and the ongoing problems with odours.  It was received just before Christmas.  As you will see, they are still progressing the work demanded by the Enforcement Notice, but do not mention any subsequent actions that the EA might take.  They are still emphasising that all incidents of odour should be reported to the EA Hotline.
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The operator of the landfill, Opes MRF 2013 Ltd, have been undertaking reshaping work on cell 10 in order to meet the pre-settlement contours approved under both the Environmental Permit and Planning Permission for the site. This reshaping work has been completed sufficiently to allow capping works to start. The first stage of this is to place the regulating layer across cell 10, ready for installation of the engineered cap in the New Year, and this work has now started. 





The operator hopes to have the western batter and parts of the top of the cell covered before they close for the Christmas period from 24 December 2020 until 4 January 2021. Work on the regulating layer will resume in January and progress to full engineered capping. Gas wells in this cell, and across the site, have been connected and will help to reduce the potential for odours whilst the site is closed.





Whilst the site will be closed the operator has confirmed that they will maintain a presence throughout so if any issues arise these can be dealt with promptly.





The Environment Agency have had a monitoring station located within the village since January 2020 monitoring any potential emissions 24 hours a day, this remains in-situ and operational. We continue to monitor the site closely but we are asking the residents to continue to report the odours to us on our incident hotline, – 0800 807060. This will ensure we have an accurate record of the extent of the problem. 





�Environment Agency | Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, PE28 4NE
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